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The Hampden Historical Commission held a meeting on Tuesday, July 13, 2021 at 7:00 pm in the Town house. Members present were Connie Witt, Betty Howarth, Christina Rivest 

Meeting came to order at 7:01m
Order of Business:
· Speak with Joyce to come back to approve meeting minutes to June 1st. 

· Discussed the Selectman’s Meeting in regards to Christina Rivest being appointed to the Historical Commission and also provided the selectman notice that the proposal for National Register District will be brought back to the fall town meeting. 
· National Register:

· Christina provided a proposed draft copy of a letter to be mailed with a packet of information about the National Register to home owners within the district. 

· Changes we made to the letter to be more generic and not specific to the exact homeowner. 

· The FAQ within the packet will be printed on the backside of the letter to save on mailing cost due to weight. 

· Letter to be mailed in mid-July

· Open forum to be hosted in the townhouse auditorium on September 8th or 9th at 7pm. (email is out to Pam to book the auditorium). Small bottle water will be provided for the forum. 

· We will record the meeting and put on the newly updated Hampden Youtube channel and also provide a link on the Facebook community forums. 

· The last week in August provide information to the Reminder, Hampden/Wilbraham TImes, and The Scribe( get this in earlier due to only producing once a month) and the Facebook Community Forms to promote the upcoming open forum around the National Register District. 

· Christina will put together the packet of information for the mailing and determine the cost per mailing for the next meeting to discuss the overall budget of mailing. 

· Craig will create a video to be presented at the open forum 

· Town meeting presentation will be discussed in future meetings. 

· Packets will cost $0.55 to mail each item. 

· Create a proposed district map using Hampden GIS. 

· On the bottom of the letter in small font, “This mailing was paid for by private donations.”

· The Historical Commission received private donations totaling $200 which will cover the mailing and an honorarium for the presenter. 

· Meet next Week, 7/20/2021,  Meeting to finalize Letter and mailing.

· The Historical Commission received the notice of appointments, which were provided to the individuals. 
· Outreach

· Connie will reach out the editor of the Wilbraham/Hampden Times to propose a weekly column which will be excerpts from historical journals. Brainstorming names of the columns :

· “Looking backward”
·  “Stories from Hampden” 
· “Seems like only Yesterday” 
· “Back in the Day” 
· “Stories from the Past” 
· We are looking for additional members. We can try to see if we can get associate members. Connie will reach out to Tyler to see if he is interested. 
· The Planning Board sent over information for 2 Somers Rd for a proposed storage unit business. 
Meeting was Adjourned 8:15
